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Walnut Creek Pickleball Club

Board meeting Minutes

June 24, 2015
Board members present:


President – Dick Hildebrand

Vice President     –   Duff Danilovich


Treasurer – Valerie Robertson
Secretary              -   Gary Smith


Social Chair – Lynne Hildebrand       Membership Chair- Tosh Koritsuba

Ratings Chair – Kris Hunter

Public Relations    -  absent

Venue Chair – Thom MacPherson
Also present – Monica Mitchell
Meeting called to order at 12:40 PM by President Hildebrand

Treasurer:  Val handed out copies of the bank printout which shows that the club has $1729,71.   She has since received two more donations totaling $200.   Val will track donations separately so we can tell how much of our income is from donations.
Membership:  Tosh reported that there are currently 168 paid members.

Tournament Protocol:  Discussed Inter-club and Intra-club tournaments.   Consensus is that we need to do an Intra-club tournament to get a feel for how to do tournaments before we attempt to hold an Inter-club tournament.   Duff suggested that a committee be formed to put together tournaments and develop a format and protocol for tournaments.  It was suggested that the committee be Tosh, Kris, Duff and Thom.   This was approved unanimously.  

It was decided that there must be a beginning date and an ending date for registration for tournaments.   It was also decided that tournaments would not be handled by one solo committee member, there must be multiple committee members involved in organizing a tournament.
The Committee will establish a format for each tournament.   Each tournament could (but not required) be a different format for play.   Also, we will refer to these as “Matches” rather than “Tournaments”.  

Rudgear Skill level days:    Lots of discussion on this but it was decided to leave the designated days and skill levels as they are but continue to monitor this.

Tice Gym review:   Monica had concerns that some players were erasing the names of other players from the sign up board.  Also about people changing groups and playing with people they did not sign up for as a group.   One final concern was that people are playing in the wrong skill level – namely playing with people who are higher skill levels.  Several board members are going to try to attend Tice more often and monitor these concerns.

There is a new person taking over management of Tice Gym and we need to make an effort to introduce ourselves.   The courts will be lined for Pickle ball in September but we still need more hours of play time.   We have too many players for the limited courts and wait times are too long.

Facebook chairman:   Sandra O’Rourke has volunteered to do this for the club.   She has past experience with this.   It was decided to invite her to the next Board meeting and have her explain to everyone just what she wants to do.

Club Logo Shirts:  Not enough interest to proceed with this at this time but we can review this later.
Storage locker:
No update at this time.   Karen is not responding (may just be busy).   We still need to see what if anything Dana and Lifetime Tennis will do to help with this.  Dick will email Karen again and will copy her boss and Lifetime tennis and Dana.
Summer Picnic:

Bob and Joyce Jensen have offered their home and yard for a club summer picnic.  It was decided to accept this offer and thank the Jensen’s for their generosity.  They have said that members will be able to use the pool and table tennis equipment along with the BBQ.  We have confirmed August 29 as the date for the Summer Picnic with the Jensen’s.  It was decided that there will be a requirement for signups so we know how many are coming and there will be a charge of $5 per person paid at the event.   We will ask members to bring side dishes and appetizers and the club will provide everything else.   Anyone desiring wine or other alcoholic beverages should bring their own.
Board Minutes from June 5 meeting were approved as presented.
Chain on gate for Court 5:  After some discussion it was decided that Dick would ask Karen one more time about opening this gate for easier access to the permanent courts.

Member request for special agenda item:  Dick advised everyone that a member had made a request to the Board for a special agenda item.   Dick suggested that to preserve that member’s privacy the Board should discuss this item in closed session.   At this time Monica excused herself and the Board began its closed session.  

In order to respect the privacy of the member who made the special request of the Board, the minutes and details for this agenda item are attached as separate addendum to these minutes.  This addendum will be considered as part of these minutes but will not be disseminated to the overall membership.

It was decided by the Board that no action by the Board was necessary relating to this request.

Next Board meeting:

The next Board meeting was set for August 3, 2015 at 12:30 PM.  This meeting will also be at the picnic area of Rudgear Park and Board members are reminded to bring something to eat and drink.

Meeting adjourned at 2:05 Pm

Respectfully submitted July 24, 2015

Gary Smith

Secretary
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ADDENDUM TO BOARD MEETING MINUTES FOR JUNE 24, 2015

Preface:  Due to concerns for the privacy of the member, this addendum will not be disseminated to anyone outside the members of the Board of Directors for the Walnut Creek Pickleball Club unless there are compelling reasons for doing so.

Agenda Item:

Request from a member for an “Executive Session” appearance before the Board.  Addie Maddox has requested to make a presentation to the Board in what she refers to as “Executive Session” for the purpose of discussion about the actions of another club member whose actions Addie finds objectionable.

After considerable discussion it was decided that the Board would not take any action on this request for the following reasons.

First, the club By Laws do not provide for anything called ‘Executive Session” and even if there were such a provision it would not be appropriate for the Board to intervene in disputes between members as this would put the Board in the untenable position of having to choose side in the dispute of two club members.   
Second, in Addie’s message to President Hildebrand on June 22, she indicated she would not be attending the Board meeting and had sought legal counsel to resolve her issue.
Respectfully submitted July 24, 2015

Gary Smith

Secretary
